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At a recent City Council meeting, I commented that the newspaper indicated less than 60 percent of all sworn officers (these are the people authorized to carry guns) are on patrol duty. This is a ratio of two supervisors to every three patrolmen. (Other data indicates the ratio might be two supervisors for every five patrolmen.)


  


It appeared to me that the police department is not organized to provide the most protection possible.  I suggested that perhaps we should have the best paid patrol officers in the county  with possibly less generous pay for sworn officers performing administrative tasks.  This might encourage the assignment of more sworn personnel to patrol duties.  





A simple way to implement this would be to give a $3 to $5 per hour bonus for any time spent outside of headquarters on active patrol.


  


There is another way to reward patrolmen. 


 


I worked for a federal organization that had what was called " the man in the job" concept.  Certain categories of employees were actually paid more than their supervisors.  It was acknowledged by top management that these people, -mostly engineers, computer specialists and scientists, -were more valuable to the organization's mission and performance than someone whose primary duty was to provide overall management and administrative support.


  


Maybe we should treat our patrolmen the same way if getting more personnel on the street is the main objective of the Public Safety Tax Assessment. 





Since then I have thought that this period between now and the tax assessment vote in June would be a good time to review our police department's organization and its operations. It does seem top heavy. Let's have this review to see if there is any way to get more of our sworn officers on the street.





This is a very sensitive topic because if higher level administrative jobs were reduced to put more police officers on the street, the opportunities for promotion in Petaluma or for job changes to other departments at a higher rank would be reduced.  But this might not be all that important in a restructured department where patrolmen on the street could be paid as much or more than sergeants in headquarters.


  


It could be possible for an officer to have a rewarding careers without having to get promoted off the street.  If we could find a way to reduce the amount of paperwork they had to do, it might even be a preferred job assignment.  Those officers more comfortable performing administrative tasks could be the ones to take the sergeant and higher positions.





With the new type of policing problems, the talk of "community policing", the limitations on available funds, the pending vote on a public safety assessment and the length of time since a review has been performed; this is an appropriate time to look at all possible options for restructuring the organization and operations.


  


A small group of knowledgeable Petalumans, similar to our special Citizen Budget Committee, could, with Council support and participation, do this job swiftly. This should not be a civilian review board to critique day to day police operations but people who can and will ask questions, get straight answers and make their own recommendations to the City Council.





If we're going to make a long term commitment of public funds to strengthen the police department, we should feel confident that the department adjust its procedures to get the most benefit from these additional funds.


